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Remarks of Mr. Arvid Linden, Head of Division of Analysis, HANDISAM, Swedish Agency for Disability Policy and Coordination, Sweden
On the behalf of Ambassador Mr. Mårten Grunditz of the Permanent Representative of Sweden to the United Nations I’m grateful that Sweden got the request to co-sponsor and also to participate in this discussion on this important subject. 

Girls and women are discriminated on the grounds of their social status, their disability and their sex. It is impossible to talk about human rights without having a gender perspective.
· Women with disabilities comprise three quarters of all disabled people in low and middle-income countries (USAID)

· Women in general are more likely than men to become disabled because of poorer working conditions, poor access to quality healthcare, and gender-based violence (ILO) 
· Because of increased risk of gender-based violence and lack of access to reproductive health care services, women with disabilities face unique challenges in preventing HIV infection (WB) 
· Mortality rates amongst girls with disabilities are much higher than for boys with disabilities (USAID, UNICEF)

Another fact is that 97 percent of the world's adults with disabilities can not read or write. The proportion of adult women with disabilities who do not have literacy skills are even higher - 99 percent.

To visualize people with disabilities as agents for change would free up a previously overlooked resource in the development. This can have an important catalytic effect of poverty reduction through the reduction of poverty for a large group of women, girls and their families.

The Swedish International Development Cooperation Agency, Sida, has contributed to that disability is now mentioned in the country strategy for twelve countries. Training in human rights has been arranged for persons with disability from sixty countries all together. This is a small step to strengthening countries, NGOs and DPOs to take an active role in promoting the rights for women and girls in rural areas.

The fact that more than 100 countries have ratified the Convention of the Rights of Persons with disabilities, CRPD, gives us a useful tool to work more systematically. 

So, what do we need to do?
· Support the DPOs and NGOs so that they more can take their part in following the implementation of the CRPD.

· Implement existing norms, instruments and mechanisms and develop such where gaps are identified. 

· Include gender and disability perspectives into the surveillance and monitoring of agreed conventions, policies and goals. Statistics and indicators must be elaborated to be able to monitor progress and give adequate policy guidance in this field.

· Mainstream disability, and particularly focus on women with disabilities, in the follow-up of the millennium development goals and in the discussions on possible new targets.
· Integrate gender at the Conferences of States Parties to the CRPD
· Encourage the inter-agency task force on the Convention to integrate gender in its development of policy tools.

I also recommend you to take a look at the manual on the important issue to detect and prevent violence against women with disabilities – “Looking the other way”. This can be found at: http://www.socialstyrelsen.se/publikationer2012/2012-2-13
Thank you.
